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Date:

April 27, 2012



To:

Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board of Supervisors

From:

Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:
Time Warner Cable Request for an Easement at East Kenwood Boulevard in Lake Park, City of Milwaukee – ACTION
Policy 

The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is requesting authorization to grant a limited term easement to Time Warner Cable (TWC) to allow for the placement of a new fiber optic conduit packet under park property at Easement Kenwood Boulevard in Lake Park, city of Milwaukee, to continue and strengthen local area system reliability.

Background

TWC is planning on installing a new fiber optic conduit packet under park property at East Kenwood Boulevard in Lake Park, city of Milwaukee.  For the proposed placement, TWC requires a 5-foot wide easement over, across and under approximately 80.84 feet of park property.

The construction for the project is planned to start in June 2012 and continue through July 2012.  Upon completion of construction and restoration activities, the new facilities will not impact normal park activities for Milwaukee County residents.

TWC has requested that DPRC grant the required limited term easement to allow for its construction and placement of its fiber optic conduit packet.  DPRC has reviewed and approved TWC’s preliminary plans for its proposed improvements (please see Exhibit A).  The easement will require from TWC a payment of approximately $3,800.00 over the fourteen (14) year life of the easement.  The easement value was calculated at a rate of $3.00 per lineal foot multiplied by the initial seven (7) year term.  TWC does have the option to renew for an additional seven (7) years, at which time the payment will increase by twenty-five percent (25%), if the option is exercised.  The fee takes into consideration DPRC staff review time, initial right-of-entry permits, temporary construction easements, payments for the easement area, and the value of the easement to TWC.  Appropriate County staff will review and approve all documents as required prior to execution.

Recommendation

The Parks Director respectfully recommends that DPRC, the Department of Administrative Services, Corporation Counsel and Risk Management staff be authorized to negotiate, prepare, review, approve, execute and record all documents and perform all actions required to grant a limited term easement to Time Warner Cable to construct, operate and maintain its improvements and related infrastructure under park property at East Kenwood Boulevard in Lake Park, city of Milwaukee.  It is further recommended that the County Executive and County Clerk be authorized to execute the easements and required documents.
Prepared by: Paul Kuglitsch, Contract Services Officer/DPRC

Recommended by:



Approved by:

	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	Sue Black, Parks Director


Cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board

Supv. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Vince Masterson, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS

Janelle Jensen, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board

Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board
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